Project Manager 16th July, 2010
NEPC Service Curporation

Level 5/81 Flinders Street

Adelaide SA 5000

Email: kscott@ephc.gov.au

Fax : (08) 8224 0912

Subject: Comments on RIS “Reducing Emissions From Non-Road Spark Ignition
Engines and Equipment”

To Whom It May Concern:

We are a retail boat dealer located in Perth, Western Australia and have been in business
for 15 years. We are the authorized agents for Mercury Mercruiser brands and employ 8
people in our business,

We have reviewed the RIS dated May 2010 and are supportive of DEWHA’s efforts to
reduce emissions and improve air quality. There are some issues we would like to raise
regarding Fthc[ implementation of such a regulation and they are outlined here.

o Iﬁ'o‘;}t Evéporative Emissions — The proposal is that the boat evaporative emissions

Iequirements go into effect in 2012. First. some of these requirements are not
éven required in the US EPA rule in 2012. Secondly, the 2012 model year for
many boat manufacturers starts in July 2011 - Since we have yet to see the actual
regulation, and would expect it to take af least the Fest o the year to finalize it,
this is only giving boat builders and dealers 6 months to completely re-engineer
the boat fuel system, This will also requirc componcnts (low permeation hoses,
e.'uti-spitback deck fill, carbon canisters, grade valves, low permeation fuel tanks,
etc.) that are not currently available in Australia, and in fact are just being
developed in the US. US EPA has given iﬁ'e’_US bdat builders several years to
comply with this regulation and we understand it i stilf a challenge. We suggest
" that these requirements be pushed out to at least 2015 to give a reasonable time to
detelg:p g?mp]iant systems..

H RSO R R ISR L
. Ehkiﬁe quuirements - The pmposaldlscusses fé'r‘iﬁﬁéglfrhgeﬂng the EPA 2010
-~ nilein 2012. This is very unclear as theré are engine requirements in thc EPA
rule that are not effective until 2013 — 2015,
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e Coventional 2 Stroke Outboards — We have boafs aﬂq’fransoms that will need to
be redesigned to accommodate 4 Stroke' or ]jifg:'cﬂﬁj_@_qt%d'z Stroke Outboards.

. These engines are generally heavier than conyentional'2 Stroke engines. We need
additional time and a phasc-out period. Also, there are markets where a very
lightweight engine is required by the users, 7'”'1.1‘21' )‘II'] I':‘ o
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® The cost/benefit analysis shows almost the s'.*il.l:l‘;'t‘,fj';":sul‘!.-'si'for full implementation in
2012 vs. a phased-in approach. D
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e This proposal may remove several very clean engines from the market because
they are slightly above the standard. These ‘engines are averaged in for the EPA
rule. ‘These engines are 90% cleaner than the 2 stroke engines they may replace.
Losing these engines from the market will reduce ¢onsumer choice and
discournge some people from replacing a high emitting engine with a low
emitting engine. L

* Requiring Sterndrive and Inboard Engines to go t'o. Catalysts in 2012 only gives
boat builders 6 months to implement these new, larger, heavier, and more costly
engines. . SRR

Our mdu.stly has been lit very hard by the reccni ecqnqmlc recq.ssmn as our products are
mostly discretionary purchases. All of these Tequiremehts are adding cost to our

products, in many caxes thousands of dollars, We uige you 10 consider the above issues,
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and business consequences, if you go forward with 4 regiifation.
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